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MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING




	Location of meeting : Uphall Golf Club


	Minutes Prepared by : Steve Grady

	Date : Tuesday 19th November 2013

	Reference Number : 11/13


	Present
	Yes/No

	J McDermott (Captain / Greens Convenor)
	Yes

	B Mackintosh (Treasurer) 
	Yes

	S Grady (Secretary)


	Yes

	A Stevenson (Match Secretary / Linlithgowshire Rep)


	Yes

	A Wilson  (Ladies Captain)
	No

	D Watson (House Convenor)


	Yes

	P MacMillan (Junior Convenor)

	Yes

	E Kennedy (Vice Captain)

	No

	G Law (Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager)


	Yes 

	T Robertson (Ladies Vice Captain)

	Yes


	Distribution -     All Council Members, Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager, Administrator, Gents and Ladies Locker rooms and Website.                  

 


	
	
	Action



	1.0


	Apologies for absence


	

	1.1

	E Kennedy and A Wilson

	Noting

	2.0
	Previous Minutes

	

	2.1
	The minutes were accepted as a true record of the previous meeting.  

Proposed by : J McDermott
Seconded by : T Robertson

	None

	3.0

	Matters Arising and Action List 

	

	3.4
	Refusal of Planning Application has been appealed, with appeal meeting having been held, our appeal has been declined and the sign has been removed and replaced with our own sign – we are to engage with Arnold Clark in an attempt to establish a mutually agreeable level of recompense – on-going.

	BM/GL

	7.1
	Snagging list has been produced and all items require to be investigated per list in the body of these minutes – to be completed by the time of the next Committee meeting or provide the Committee with an on-going strategy for the role of House Convenor. DW confirmed he would progress matters in this regard.

	EK/DW

	8.2
	Disclosure Scotland for Junior Helpers all paperwork completed and dispatched – awaiting return of documentation. Consideration now needs to be given to the list of volunteers we now have to assist the Junior Convenor - on-going

	PM/RC

	11.2
	New computer system now installed – investigating all options re the launch of a new Club Website, this has been put out to Tender for proposals re Website specifications – ongoing.

	BM

	12.2
	Awaiting quotes for new fencing of car park area - on-going, but expectations are that this work will be carried out as part of the Winter Improvements Programme.

	GL

	14.1
	Investigate the viability of subscribing to new interactive display unit being hosted in the Centre, Livingston via ADS.

	BM/SG

	15.1
	Fresh Bank Mandate to be put in place to ensure signatories reflect current Office Bearers, to be progressed by EK - on-going

	BM

	16.1
	Working group has been established to recommend a process of clear rules and guidelines for the Club Championship and Matchplay events – meeting to be carried out before the end of the year.

	JM/AS

	16.2
	Post Members Forum meeting has been progressed and a subsequent meeting has been held with SGU in Stirling and with the SGU at the Golf Club on 11th October. Next meeting is scheduled for 5th December.

	AW/BM/
GL/SG

	16.3
	Investigate possible savings in Waste Management/recycling in house, we are to take up West Lothian Council’s offer of the placement of Recycling Bins in the Golf Club car park - ongoing

	SG/CF

	16.4
	Food Creations survey now completed and a meeting has been scheduled for 28th November to discuss the results and establish the way forward.

	SG/BM

	16.5
	Investigate the merits of installing Solar Panels onto the clubhouse roof - on-going

	EK

	16.6
	Analyse the cost benefit of hosting Saturday Funerals following negative member feedback on the disruption to play during organised competitions

	BM


	4.0

	Treasurer’s Report


	

	4.1
	Uphall Golf Club Figures Month 12
As at 31st October 2013
Bank 

Current Account

-£5,002.52
Subs Account

£152.29
Key Draw

£67.24
Net Position

£4,782.99
Due to Suppliers

£12,591.80
Bar Cumulative

YTD

Sales

£129,526.42
Purchases

61,159.64
Opening Stock

 7,578.82
Closing stock

4,725.47
£64,012.99
£65,513.43
Gross Margin

50.58%
Wages

-£39,452.89
Outturn Profit YTD

£26,060.54
Net Margin

20.12%

	Noting

	4.2
	Financial Performance – Other                                         
                                                                                             YTD

Green Fees                                                                          £19,321.83

	Noting

	4.3
	BM confirmed that the Bank account is running well within the overdraft facility. 
The above figures are subject to slight adjustment to reflect the year end position.
Winter programme finances are about to be discussed.


	BM

	5.0


	Match Secretary’s Report

	

	5.1
	The Presentation dinner was a tremendous success with 93 people attending.
The first draft of the 2014 fixture list has been produced and it has been suggested that we incorporate some kind of advertising feature for Arnold Clark in part as redress for the removal of the directional sign.

	AS

	6.0


	Greens Convenor’s Report


	

	6.1
	WORK ONGOING 

All of the greens excluding 1st, 6th, 7th and Putting Green were Hollow Cored and top dressed with sand. All tees were Hollow Cored.

Gravel and Rootzone were moved to the side of the 1st, 6th and 7th greens in preparation for the installation of Drainage, indeed the installation has now been completed.

The 1st, 2nd, 3rd, 16th and 18th greens were sprayed for early signs of disease.

Leaves were collected and removed from various areas of the golf course. 

Thanks to the following members for their assistance during the month:-

· Robert Fleming
· Ian Stoddart
· John Halliday
· Robert Millar
· Alan Watkins
· Bill Carlyon
· Bill Mackintosh
· Richard Sneddon
· Gordon McAllister
FUTURE WORK

Work to commence on drainage installation on the Putting Green. Renovation of Bunkers at 1st, 6th and 7th greens will be completed.
The Greens will be spayed as a preventative measure against disease.

General course maintenance will occupy the rest of the month.
STAFFING 

Gary will be on holiday on the 18th and 19th November and Peter will be on holiday 22nd and 25th November.

	Noting

Noting



	6.2

	MACHINERY
Estimates awaited for repairs to the tractors, the Cushman will be sent for repair soon and the Top Dresser we sold has been uplifted.
WINTER WORK

Additional work will be scheduled and undertaken once discussed with the Greens Committee.

	Noting


	7.0


	House Convenor’s Report


	

	7.1

	Up to date snagging list produced, and to be progressed by the Vice Captain and the House Convenor:-
· Gents Locker Room and Toilet – Holes in the ceiling and plaster on ceiling cracked. The wall heater needs to be skimmed. 
· Snooker Room – Projector fitting hanging down – projector to be refitted. Picture glass cracked and to be replaced.

· Main Lounge – Spotlight on stage requires new bulb and hole behind Gordon’s picture to be repaired. Castors to be put on Lounge Dividers. Two drawer fronts on Dresser unit need repairing.
· Handrails – from lounge to small Bar loose.
· Hallway – Light fitting requires attention, several cracks require cosmetic attention. Light hanging off.
· Gents Toilet – middle light needs new transformer.

· Ladies Toilet – Soap dispenser requires replacing, light out.
· Ladies locker room – door needs varnished.

· Members Bar – Electric sockets do not appear to be functioning and requires investigation. Some lights out.
· Balcony – Some lights require attention.

· Members Bar – Plaster cracked and missing at outside door with door not closing properly.

· Entrance to Small Bar – Disabled walkway concrete broken.
· Steps to Kitchen – Concrete broken off railings. Holes in down pipe causing water leakage. Gutters require attention.

· Kitchen Outside Door – Not closing properly and requires attention.

· Office – Several cracks require cosmetic attention.

· Restaurant – South wall radiator not operational.

· Trophy Cabinet – lights need replacing

	   EK/DW

	8.0


	Junior Convenor’s Report


	

	8.1
	SGU are very supportive of the strategy we are putting in place to support junior golf at Uphall. A meeting has taken place with the Headmistress at St Nicholas Primary School in Broxburn. She has agreed to provide feedback on our draft welcome pack, initial impressions are that the welcome pack is good. It is hoped to progress the welcome pack to all schools in the area in due course.

Winter Medal was held recently but unfortunately only 5 juniors played.

Our Junior champion, Jack Cummings, will be travelling to Portugal in March 2014 for a week of Coaching from the Lothians Golf Association.

 
	Noting 

	8.2
	Disclosure Scotland for Junior Helpers - all paperwork completed and dispatched.

	PM/RC

	9.0


	Senior Convenor’s Report


	

	9.1
	No report submitted.

	Noting


	10.0


	Ladies Convenor’s Report


	

	10.1
	The Ladies Vice Captain advised that the ladies season has finished with a closing prize dinner being held. A full programme of winter competitions has been arranged.

	Noting

	11.0


	Membership Report (Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager)

	

	11.1
	In the last four weeks we have taken on 1 new PAYG member along with 1 Student, 1 Senior and 3 Juniors. There have been 2 resignations (1 Full and 1 PAYG).  

	   Noting


	11.2
	Systems/Procedures
New computer system now installed and functioning – introduction of new Website now being investigated

	BM/PM

	12.0


	Social Report (Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager)


	

	12.1
	Still awaiting feedback from Al Matonti from Arnold Clark in respect of redress in relation to the removal of the directional sign from the A89.

A discussion took place in respect of a Marketing Budget and Strategy for the 2014 season – this will be expanded upon at the next Council meeting when we hope to have some guidance from the SGU on how best to approach this
	Noting

	13.0


	Bar / Kitchen Report 

	

	13.1
	Functions remain strong with weddings, Club Functions and Funerals filling up the Calendar for the remainder of this year and into next.
Dougie Tait has organised the Seniors Xmas party and also the Children’s Xmas party, both sheets have been posted on the notice board and are filling up.

The Captains Dinner date will be 8th March 2014 – more details to follow soon.

The Hogmanay Party which was cancelled last year due to lack of support will not be taking place this year.

	 Noting

	14.0


	Sponsorship Convenor’s Report


	

	14.1

	Bill Mackintosh and Gordon Law will continue with their sterling efforts by obtaining more tee sign sponsors. (approx. 6 sites available)
A discussion took place regarding a new advertising initiative involving an interactive sign which is to be erected in the Centre in Livingstone, the Committee agreed that this was something we would like to progress so long as the site was beneficial to the needs of the Golf Club.

	BM/SG


	15.0


	Secretary’s Report


	

	15.1

	Given the changes to Office Bearers there is a requirement for a fresh Mandate to be prepared to alter the Bank Account signatories – BM will take this forward.
	BM


	16.0


	AOCB


	

	16.1
	A discussion took place on the establishment of a clear set of rules and protocols to be put in place to govern the Club Championship and Matchplay events. It was decided to sanction the establishment of a working group to meet to consider this and report back their findings. It is expected this group will meet before the end of the year.

	JM/AS

	16.2
	The member’s forum has been held and facilitated by the SGU. A subsequent workshop has been held in Stirling and a further meeting with the SGU took place on 11th October – this will go some way towards the establishment of a detailed Business Plan for the Club. The next meeting with the SGU is scheduled for 5th December.

	All

	16.3
	We have been approached by West Lothian Council who wish to place recycling bins in our car park. The committee agreed unanimously to this and we will now engage with the Council to ensure they are placed in the most appropriate location.
	SG/CF

	16.4
	Food Creations have completed a survey to the membership to establish ways of enhancing the partnership of his firm and the golf club. A meeting is to be held on 28th November to establish the way forward in this regard.
	SG/BM

	16.5
	Investigation to be made into any potential energy cost savings to the club by having Solar Panels sited on the clubhouse roof. Cost of installation, benefits of selling rights to F.I.T to the installation company to be assessed and brought back to committee.
	EK

	16.6
	Following on from negative member feedback, an analysis is to be done on the cost benefits to the Golf club of hosting Funerals on a Saturday when an organised Competition is taking place – cost benefit paper to be brought back to committee for consideration.
	BM

	17.0


	Date of Next meeting


	

	17.1


	The next meeting will be on Monday 9th December 2013.
	Noting


	Council Meeting Attendance
	Actual
	Possible

	J McDermott
	08
	09

	E Kennedy
	05
	09

	A Stevenson
	06
	09

	B Mackintosh
	08
	09

	S Grady
	09
	09

	A Wilson
	07
	09

	D Watson
	04
	09

	P MacMillan
	06
	09

	G Law
	06
	09

	T Robertson
	06
	09


